
An initiative of the Australian Automotive Aftermarket Association 



The Australian Automotive Aftermarket Association (AAAA) believes 

that fair and open competition in the service and repair of vehicles 

is critical to ensuring the aftermarket industry sector can continue to provide the Australian motoring 

public with affordable and high quality vehicle modifications, upgrades, accessories, parts and repairs. 

Our aim is to protect choice and competition by addressing anti-competitive behaviour and technical 

barriers that impact on the Australian consumers' right to have their vehicle serviced, repaired or 

upgraded at competitive prices in the workshop of their choice. 

Our membership and stakeholders share a common concern and call into question the validity of 

certain marketing claims regarding vehicle modifications and warranties. We believe that in some 

cases motorists are potentially being misled over their entitlements under Australian Consumer Law. 

The fact is modifying a vehicle does not, in itself, automatically void a manufacturer's warranty. This is 

confirmed by the Australian Consumer and Competition Commission under Australian Consumer Law. 

WHAT ARE VEHICLE MODIFICATIONS? 

Changing a vehicle from factory standard with 

modifications like sports wheels, a sunroof, 

window tinting, or body enhancements 1s a 

popular way to personalise vehicles. 

Functional accessories such as towbars, 

bull bars and additional lights can be useful 

for many business or recreational purposes. 

Improvements to vehicle performance can be 

achieved with changes to the suspension or 

engine characteristics. 





For further information contact: 

Australian Automotive Aftermarket Association 

7 Bastow Place 

Mulgrave, VIC, 3170, Australia

Ph: 03 9545 3333

Email: info@aaaa.com.au 
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